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E-NEWSLETTER 

VOLUME 110 FRIDAY, APRIL 14, 2023 

Welcome to our new E-newsletter subscribers! 

Please encourage others to join by sending an email request to: 

NEWSLETTER@WILLOUGHBYHILLS-OH.GOV 

MAYOR GARDNER’S REPORT 
      

     Spring has arrived in Willoughby Hills.  I hope everyone has had the opportunity to enjoy the beautiful 
weather this week.  As you start Spring clean-up in your yards, please remember:  
 

 The dry air and gusty winds that come this time of year can create an enhanced risk for brush fires 
(several have occurred in Lake and Geauga counties in the last week), so please avoid outdoor burning. 

 Republic has resumed pick-up of yard waste for their customers in the City.   See page 9 of this e-
newsletter for a list of important yard waste service information.  

 

     Speed Signs have been put up by the Police Department throughout the City.  Believe it or not, the most 
common complaint I receive is from residents upset about people speeding on their street.  While the Speed 
Signs are a great reminder, we should all try to travel our City streets at the posted speed limit.  Please slow 
down and keep our City safe.   
 

     The Fire Department received its first construction photos of the new fire engine (pictures will  be shared 
in next week’s newsletter).  The chassis and cab are almost done and we continue to expect delivery in the 
early fall.  Chief Gandee and members of the Department are planning to visit Spartan's factory for an 
inspection in early May.  We will keep you up-to-date on progress of this project as construction 
continues.  Our new Command Vehicle is in the process of having its electronics installed (lights, sirens, 
radios) and should be in service soon.  A new ambulance is being ordered (delivery expected next 
year).  The Service Department's new plow truck is completing its upfitting and will be delivered in the next 
week or two.    
 

     As Tax Day is approaching, don't forget that the City is sponsoring a shredding day for residents on June 
3, 2023 at the Shoppes of Willoughby Hills.   Any personal papers that you would like to have safely 
disposed of can be dropped off that day.  We are also sponsoring an electronics recycling day on May 20, 
2023 at City Hall, so please start gathering any old electronic devices that you would like to recycle.  We 
will have some additional details in the coming weeks, however, please note that while most items will be 
accepted free of charge, there is a small charge for recycling certain items.   
 

A few Recreation Notes:  
 

 You have one more week to register for the Recreation Commission's City-Wide Garage Sale on April 
29, 2023.  There is an application attached to this e-newsletter for your convenience.  Registering 
allows your address to be included in the advertising materials for the Sale.   

 For those 50 and over, Trivia Night in Willoughby Hills will be next Tuesday, April 18, 2023 at 7:00 
PM in the O'Ryan Room of the Community Center.  We typically have between 7-9 teams and would 
love to have more.   

 City Council approved the amount of the 2023 Pool Pass subsidy last night.  The City will provide a 
subsidy of $50.00 toward Willoughby Pool passes for residents age 59 and under and $60.00 for 
individuals age 60 and over.   

 
Have a great week everyone! 

mailto:newsletter@willoughbyhills-oh.gov
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CITY CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

 

Saturday, April 15, 2023 
Council & Mayoral Retreat 

8:30am - noon —Council Chambers 
 

Tuesday, April 18, 2023 
SENIOR LUNCHEON 

11:30 A.M.—Community Center Senior Room 
 

Tuesday, April 18, 2023 
TRIVIA NIGHT 

7:00 P.M.—Community Center O’Ryan Room 
 

Thursday, April 20, 2023 
PLANNING COMMISSION/ARCHITECTURAL BOARD OF REVIEW 

7:00 P.M.—Council Chambers 
 

Monday, April 21, 2023 

WORKING COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL MEETING 

6:00 P.M.—Council Chambers 

 

Thursday, April 24, 2023 

CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

7:00 P.M.—Council Chambers 

 

Saturday, April 29, 2023 

SPRING GARAGE SALE DAY 

 Times & locations forthcoming - Citywide 

 

Wednesday, May 3, 2023 

RECREATION COMMISSION MEETING 

7:00 P.M.—Council Chambers 

 

Thursday, May 4, 2023 

PLANNING COMMISSION/ARCHITECTURAL BOARD OF REVIEW 

7:00 P.M.—Council Chambers 

 

Monday, May 8, 2023 

WORKING COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL MEETING 

6:00 P.M.—Council Chambers 
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O.D.O.T. PROJECTS 

      

     The following is a list of upcoming ODOT projects set to 

take place in Willoughby Hills.  Some are coming up very 

soon while others are on the horizon a bit.  Regardless, we are 

always grateful to ODOT for this investment in our 

community.   
 

     The first of several ODOT road and bridge improvements 

will begin with the River Road Slope Repair which entails 

installing a series of SRT plate piles to stabilize the slope along the west side of 

River Road.  Both lanes of River Road approximately 600 feet south of Chardon 

Road near address 2770 River Road will be closed for 14 days beginning 4/17/23 

until 5/1/23 (dates may vary slightly depending on weather and other miscellaneous 

factors).  Traffic will be detoured through SOM Center Road so please plan 

accordingly. 
 

Future ODOT projects are as follows: 

- Chardon Road (West of SR 91 to Bishop Rd.):   

To be resurfaced in 2024 

- River Road Resurfacing (2 years): 

 Construction Start:  Phase 1 – Summer 2025;  

 Phase 2 – Summer 2026 (both tentative) 

- Chardon Road High Bridge Deck Replacement: 

  Construction Start:  Spring 2025 (tentative) 

- Chardon Road Bridge over I-271 Replacement: 

  Construction Start:  Spring 2026 (tentative) 
 

     For the most recent ODOT updates, please click here and enter “Willoughby 

Hills” into the search engine. 
 

     For any inquiries and/or complaints, please reach out to ODOT’s public 

information department at 216.584.2005 or via  email at 

D12.public.information@dot.ohio.gov 
 

     Again, thank you to ODOT for maintaining the City’s infrastructure in order for 

it to last well into the future. 
 
 

Lastly, please remember to slow down and pay attention in construction zones! 

https://www.transportation.ohio.gov/projects#page=1
mailto:D12.public.information@dot.ohio.gov
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POLICE 

STOLEN LICENSE PLATES 

       

     On April 8, 2023 at approximately 8:00 p.m., Willoughby Hills 
Police Officers on patrol were alerted to a possible stolen auto by way 
of automated license plate readers positioned in key areas of the City.  
An officer in the area observed the vehicle matching the description 
provided by the ALPR system, and conducted a stop in the parking lot 

of Pine Ridge Apartments.  After a brief investigation, it was determined that the female did in fact 
own the vehicle that she was driving.  Moreover, it was found that unbeknownst to her, the license 
plates registered to her vehicle were stolen at an undetermined time prior to her involvement with 
WHPD.  Her plate was replaced with another plate from a vehicle stolen at an earlier date out of 
Strongsville.  The driver was immediately released from custody and given advice on how to proceed 
with reporting her plates as stolen in her home city.   

     Willoughby Hills Police Department would like to bring this information forward in an effort to 
educate the public on the continuing problem that law enforcement throughout the area are facing 
with auto theft.  To the general public, license plate theft is a little known problem, but it is just 
another facet of the lengths that criminals are going to in order to further their own criminal activity.  
Although auto theft and license plate theft may run hand in hand, the substantial spike in auto theft 
may also see a rise in plate theft.   

     Criminals will steal plates to use them in the commission of a crime.  Witnesses may get a plate 
number, but when law enforcement investigate we find that it does not come back to the right vehicle.  
We have seen this tactic used from transporting narcotics through aggravated robberies and 
everything in between. 

     In the event that you discover your license plate has been stolen, you should immediately file a 
report with your local police department and keep a copy of the report for your own record.  
Secondly, contact your local BMV office and report the matter to them.  Once you get a replacement 
tag, you should secure it with tamper resistant / anti-theft screws, which are available at any auto 
parts store.  Criminals look for an easy opportunity; don’t provide that to them.      

 

 

      

      

WHPD "Tips our Badge" to Avery Johnston, 4th 
grader, as student of the month at School of 
Innovation. Also nominated by school staff and 
recognized for their continued academic 
accomplishments are Aaden Stupica, Prarthana 
Sharma, Rees Erickson, Abbie Joseph and Elliot 
Bizjak. WHPD thanks Principal Bonnick and the rest 
of the dedicated staff at SOI for their continued 
community partnership! 
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FIRE 

With the weather turning warmer people will want to have outdoor fires.  Here is a 
summary of what is permitted related to recreational fires.  It is important to note that the 
burning of yard waste is prohibited.   Thankfully we have curbside yard waste pickup that 

allows for an alternative to burning the materials.   
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RECREATION COMMISSION 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

 

Saturday, April 29th  

Willoughby Hills Garage Sale Day 

Get your application here (due by April 21st) to participate & free advertising! 

 

 

Saturday, May 13th and Saturday, May 20th 

Hach-Otis Nature Walk with John Lillich 

Walk begins at 1:00 (meet in parking lot); no registration required. 

 

 

July 17—July 21, 2023 

Willoughby Hills Safety Town 

Class Size is limited so click here to register or fill 

out and return the attached registration form! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Umpire training will be Sunday, April 23, 2023 in the 

Historical room at the Community Center.  Training is 

for middle and high schoolers who have a general 

understanding of the game of baseball/softball and 

would like to umpire games for 8U and 10U softball 

and Mighty Mites baseball games this summer.  

Training is free and umpires will receive a league 

umpire shirt for the season if they complete the 

training.  To register, please contact Lynn Hallum at 

440.655.1199. 

Instructional Leagues 

Willoughby Hills Youth Sports League is still in need of 

kids ages 8 and under for their instructional league (boys 

and girls), mighty mites league (boys),  

and 8U softball (girls).  

  

Click here for more information and to register!  

http://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/2023%20WH%20Garage%20Sale%20Application.pdf
http://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/Safety%20Town%20application%202023.pdf
https://www.whblsports.com/
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YARD WASTE SERVICE INFORMATION  

FOR WILLOUGHBY HILLS RESIDENTS 

YARD WASTE SERVICE BEGINS ON APRIL 1, 2023  

AND GOES UNTIL NOVEMBER 30, 2023 
 

YOU WILL BE SERVICED WEEKLY ON YOUR TRASH DAY 

 Yellow Bag Service Customers* must contact Republic Services to set up Yard 

Waste Services.  Please call 800-968-7789 to set up. (*See note below regarding 

yellow bag price increase.) 

 Leaf pick up will be handled by the City in the Fall. 

 

DO NOT MIX YARD WASTE AND TRASH 
 

SEE REQUIREMENTS BELOW FOR YARD WASTE SERVICES 
 

 Please make sure that yard waste is in Brown Kraft Biodegradable Paper Bags or in 

your own 32 gallon container clearly marked “Yard Waste.”  
 

 Please also make sure that the biodegradable bags/cans do not exceed 40 lbs. 
 

Any tree branches must be tied and bundled no longer than 4 feet in length and no 

larger than 4 inches in diameter and cannot exceed 30 lbs.  
 

UNACCEPTABLE ITEMS 
 

 Dirt, large rocks and tree stumps, construction debris and landscape timbers are not 

acceptable items and will not be removed by Republic. 

*PLEASE NOTE THAT THE PRICE OF YELLOW TRASH BAGS HAS 

INCREASED.  THEY ARE NOW $40.50 FOR A ROLL OF 10.   

THANK YOU! 
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   DATES HAVE BEEN SET FOR SHRED & ELECTRONIC RECYCLE DAYS! 

 

  

ELECTRONIC RECYCLING DAY will be at City Hall on  

Saturday, May 20, 2023 from 9am—noon  

 

SHRED DAY will be on Saturday, June 3, 2023  

from 9am—noon at the Shoppes of Willoughby Hills 

 

Start gathering your items now! 

RECYCLE 

Paper & Cardboard Recycling 

I’ve been receiving calls from residents asking where they can recycle paper.  I reached out to 

Republic Services and was informed that residents can put paper in their recycle bins for pickup.  We 

simply ask that you package the papers in something (brown bag, wrap a stack with twine, etc.) so as 

NOT to have papers flying around your neighborhood on pickup day.  

We also ask that if you are utilizing the cardboard recycle bins at City Hall that boxes be broken down 

and ONLY cardboard be put in the bins.  PLEASE DO NOT THROW TRASH IN THE  

RECYCLE BINS! 
 

Thank you in advance for your cooperation! 
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POOL SUBSIDY PROGRAM 

     As the Mayor mentioned in his report earlier, the Recreation Commission set 
the City of Willoughby Pool Subsidy Rate at their April 5th meeting and it was 
then approved by Council at their April 13th meeting.  Subsidy rates are as 
follows: 

 

Season Pass (up to age 59)    $50 (resident cost would be $85)  

 Season Pass (for Seniors 60+)    $60 (resident cost would be $75) 

 

     Willoughby will then invoice the City of Willoughby Hills for the difference 
for each pass purchased. Please call the Mayor’s Office at 440-918-8730 if you 
have any questions regarding this program.    

 

 

 

SUMMER SPRINKLER PROGRAM 

 

Don’t forget about our Summer Sprinkler Program: Signup Deadline is April 30th!  

 

The City of Willoughby Hills has authorized a program for eligible homeowners 
which could reduce the costs paid for sewer charges each year during the months of 
May through September. With your water bill, you are charged sewer fees which are 

based on your total use of water (except septic customers). With the Summer 
Sprinkling Program, if you use more water during the summer months for sprinkling 

and other seasonal usage, your summer water bill will reflect a lower sewer usage 
based on a prorated consumption taking into consideration the difference between 
your usage in the winter months. This program applies to sewer charges only. You 

must still pay the Lake County Water Department for all the water used. A one-time 
administrative fee of $20 must be submitted with the completed Residential Summer 

Sprinkling Application form, which must be received by April 30th.  

Summer 2023 Information 

https://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/Sprinkler%20Program%20-%20City%20of%20Willoughby%20Hills.pdf
https://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/Sprinkler%20Program%20-%20City%20of%20Willoughby%20Hills.pdf
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NOPEC NEWS 

     Eligible residents and small business owners will soon receive enrollment letters from NOPEC 
regarding natural gas and electric aggregation programs.   
      
     Letters will begin mailing in mid-April for enrollment in the NOPEC electric program and the 
NOPEC natural gas program for the period beginning with customers’ June 2023 meter read dates. 
 
     As per NOPEC, fixed rate pricing options will be posted on their website on April 4, 2023.  In 
order to make this process as seamless as possible, NOPEC is hosting a series of virtual and in-
person informational meetings in the coming weeks.  

 
TO OPT IN 

     If you want to enroll in NOPEC’s Standard Program Price, you don’t need to take any action 
when you receive your enrollment letter.  You will automatically be enrolled. 

 
TO OPT OUT 

     If you don’t want to enroll in the natural gas or electric aggregation programs, 
you MUST return the opt-out form attached to your enrollment letter to NOPEC by mail, or by fax 

to 440-774-4422, by the date indicated on your letter. 
 

Additional information about NOPEC’s aggregation programs can be viewed online 
at www.nopec.org  or by calling NOPEC’s Customer Care Center at 1-855-667-3201. 

https://www.nopec.org/
http://www.nopec.org/
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VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES 
 
 

COMMISSION MEMBERS NEEDED FOR 2023 
  

 The Recreation Commission is seeking new members to assist with the planning and 

implementation of City recreation events including: Pancake Breakfasts, the Easter Scavenger 

Hunt, Fall and Spring Craft Shows, the City Halloween Party, Winterfest, Christmas Card Lane, 

the Holiday Lights Contest, the City Photo Contest and Breakfast with Santa.  The Commission 

is also evaluating a potential all day City event (similar to Rock and Roll Day in 2022).   Anyone 

who is interested in becoming a part of the Commission can fill out an application and deliver it 

to City Hall.   

 The Board of Building and Zoning Appeals is seeking a new member for a five (5) year 

term beginning on January 1, 2023.  If there is an appeal, the Board of Zoning Appeals currently 

meets on the second Tuesday of each month at 8:00 P.M. in City Council Chambers.  For more 

information about the BZA, on the City’s Website simply select the “Government” Tab, then 

drop down to “Boards and Commissions” and select “Board of Building and Zoning Appeals.” 

 The Civil Service Commission is seeking a new Chairperson as well as Vice 

Chairperson.  This is a six (6) year term on a Commission that serves the purpose of developing 

and maintaining lists of candidates eligible for hire by the City as Full-Time Police and Fire 

Personnel.  The Commission generally meets quarterly or on an as-needed basis.   

  Applications for any of the above positions are available HERE! 

EMPLOYMENT / VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES: 

 

 

The City is seeking to fill the following positions:   
 

Full-Time Road Worker 

Part-Time Property Staff Member 
 

 

If you or someone you know would like to apply to work with an amazing group of 

people here at City Hall, this is your chance! 

Applications for all open positions can be found here. 

Please send all applications to  

asstfinancedirector@willoughbyhills-oh.gov 

https://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/APPLICATION%20FOR%20BOARD%20AND%20COMMISSION%20MEMBERS-REV%20071620.pdf
https://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/FT%20ROAD%20CREW%20WORKER.pdf
https://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/PT%20Property%20Staff%20Member%2003.30.23.pdf
http://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/EMPLOYMENT%20APPLICATION%202017.pdf
mailto:asstfinancedirector@willoughbyhills-oh.gov
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ARCHITECTURAL BOARD OF REVIEW GUIDELINES 

 
Below are a list  of the updated Architectural Design Guidelines as discussed at the March 
16th Planning Commission—Architectural Board of Review Meeting.  If you would like to 
voice your opinion or concerns, please join us at an upcoming PC-ABR meeting held every 

1st and 3rd meeting of the month at 7:00pm in Council Chambers.  Or you can send an 
email to PC-ABR@willoughbyhills-oh.gov. 

 

mailto:PC-ABR@willoughbyhills-oh.gov
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BE SURE TO REGISTER FOR THE “AGES & STAGES” DISCUSSION TO 

BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY, APRIL 19TH FROM 6:00-7:00pm AT THE 

NORTH HIGH SCHOOL PERFORMING ARTS CENTER.   

Click here for more information and to register. 

 

KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION IS NOW OPEN!   

For more information on how to get your little one enrolled for Fall 2023, please see the flyer 

included in this e-newsletter.   

*FREE GIFT FOR REGISTRATIONS COMPLETED BY JUNE 1, 2023!* 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WILLOUGHBY HILLS LIBRARY 

UPCOMING EVENTS  

Line Dancing for Adults  

Ages 50+ 

 

Monday, May 8th 

Monday, May 15th 

11:00am—12:00pm 

 

Click here to register! 
 

*Flyer included in this e-newsletter* 

Murder at the Hills  

 

Book Discussion:  Just the Nicest Couple  

by Mary Kubica 
 

Thursday, May 11th 

2:00pm—3:00pm 

 

Click here to register! 

For a complete list of upcoming programs at the 

Willoughby Hills Library, click here! 

WILLOUGHBY-EASTLAKE SCHOOL DISTRICT 
 

NEWS FROM THE BOARD: 

CONGRATULATIONS TO  

DR. PATRICK WARD 

ON BEING NAMED THE DISTRICT’S  

NEW  SUPERINTENDENT!   

WELCOME! 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeHV0bJe8vg8dupgqPl9XCHRFIB9dBSIwI_HPfOjobq12iNdg/viewform?fbclid=IwAR1JOci_wE1FJBaXTTA1RI_iCasapNuGNqSx9Fyo-prNdzLX30D_7MfJcjU
https://welibrary.libcal.com/
https://welibrary.libcal.com/event/10525203
https://welibrary.libcal.com/
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If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to reach out: 

City of Willoughby Hills,  

35405 Chardon Road,  

Willoughby Hills, OH  44094 

440-946-1234 and ask for Mayor Gardner’s Office.  

 

HAVE A WONDERFUL WEEK!

From the Road Superintendent... 
 

     The Service Department has started the 2023 Annual Sanitary Sewer 
Cleaning.  This will run over the next few months as long as weather permits.  

WHAT DO MERMAIDS WASH  

THEIR TAILS WITH? 

 

 

 

TIDE. 

PICKLEBALL COURTS ARE OPEN! 

COURTS ARE BASED ON A FIRST COME, FIRST SERVED BASIS.   

PLEASE BE COURTEOUS AND SHARE WITH THOSE WAITING. 


